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(b) If the payments are based on pay-
able milestones, the recipient will sub-
mit a report or other evidence of ac-
complishment to the program official 
at the completion of each predeter-
mined activity. If the award is an ex-
penditure-based TIA that includes min-
imum cost sharing percentages for 
milestones (see 10 CFR 603.570(c)), the 
recipient must certify in the report 
that the minimum cost sharing re-
quirement has been met. The con-
tracting officer may approve payment 
to the recipient after receiving valida-
tion from the program manager that 
the milestone was successfully 
reached. 

§ 603.815 Withholding payments. 
A TIA must provide that the con-

tracting officer may withhold pay-
ments in the circumstances described 
in 10 CFR 600.312(g), but not otherwise. 

§ 603.820 Interest on advance pay-
ments. 

If an expenditure-based TIA provides 
for either advance payments or payable 
milestones, the agreement must re-
quire the recipient to: 

(a) Maintain in an interest-bearing 
account any advance payments or 
milestone payment amounts received 
in advance of needs to disburse the 
funds for program purposes unless: 

(1) The recipient receives less than 
$120,000 in Federal grants, cooperative 
agreements, and TIAs per year; 

(2) The best reasonably available in-
terest-bearing account would not be ex-
pected to earn interest in excess of 
$1,000 per year on the advance or mile-
stone payments; or 

(3) The depository would require an 
average or minimum balance so high 
that it would not be feasible within the 
expected Federal and non-Federal cash 
resources for the project. 

(b) Remit annually the interest 
earned to the contracting officer. 

REVISION OF BUDGET AND PROGRAM 
PLANS 

§ 603.825 Government approval of 
changes in plans. 

If it is an expenditure-based award, a 
TIA must require the recipient to ob-
tain the contracting officer’s prior ap-

proval if there is to be a change in 
plans that may result in a need for ad-
ditional Federal funding (this is unnec-
essary for a fixed-support TIA because 
the recipient is responsible for addi-
tional costs of achieving the out-
comes). Other than that, the program 
official’s substantial involvement in 
the project should ensure that the Gov-
ernment has advance notice of changes 
in plans. 

§ 603.830 Pre-award costs. 
Pre-award costs, as long as they are 

otherwise allowable costs of the 
project, may be charged to an expendi-
ture-based TIA only with the specific 
approval of the contracting officer. All 
pre-award costs are incurred at the re-
cipient’s risk (e.g., DOE is not obli-
gated to reimburse the costs if, for any 
reason, the recipient does not receive 
an award, or if the award is less than 
anticipated and inadequate to cover 
the costs). 

PROGRAM INCOME 

§ 603.835 Program income require-
ments. 

A TIA must apply the standards of 10 
CFR 600.314 for program income that 
may be generated. The TIA must also 
specify if the recipient is to have any 
obligation to the Federal Government 
with respect to program income gen-
erated after the end of the project pe-
riod (i.e., the period, as established in 
the award document, during which 
Federal support is provided). 

INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY 

§ 603.840 Negotiating data and patent 
rights. 

(a) The contracting officer must con-
fer with program officials and assigned 
intellectual property counsel to de-
velop an overall strategy for intellec-
tual property that takes into account 
inventions and data that may result 
from the project and future needs the 
Government may have for rights in 
them. The strategy should take into 
account program mission requirements 
and any special circumstances that 
would support modification of standard 
patent and data terms, and should in-
clude considerations such as the extent 
of the recipient’s contribution to the 
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